
Dr. Richard A. Gould 

Dept. of Anthropology 

The .American Museum of Natural History 

Central Park West at 79th Street 

New York, New York 10024 

Dear Dick: 

Oct. 1, 1970 

~u~1,&x~ 

Kimberly, Idaho 83341 

Just got back from The University Medical Center in Salt Lake 

where, Evelyn has been taking additional treatments, the lung cancer treatment 

was highly successful, but she now has it in the bone of both shoulders and 

arms, she was treated with a series of radiation and is now undergoing a 

series of Cemotherapy which reduces the marrow in the bones and aids in 

the control of the cancer. It has been a terrible shock to both of us that 

the cancer cells had entered the biood stream, we can only hope that this 

series of treatments every three weeks will be as successful as the inital 

treatment. I must tell you how wonderful Junius and ~eggy have been during 

the past trying months, I just canot seem to get the courage to call Junius 

to tell him of the sad news. 

We are so glad to have you back to the states after your rewarding 

trip to Austrailia, it must have been so exciting and particularly the island 

find of the burial canoes. Your ekhibit of stone working was suberb and am only 

sorry that you couldent have been there. For Elvelyn and I could not have had 

a more gratifying experience, allof the Museum staff were simply wonderful 

and particularly Junius, we will never again be accepted more cordualy. 

I do hope that before you remove the panels that you would photograph them, I 

would like to show Dr. Swanson what a suberb job you did with a limited amount 

of material 

would like 

of material. Should Clifford Evans like the display it is certainly all right 

With me, however a personal appearance would be unlikely. I too hope that we 
• -


